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From: Walter Medwid [wmedwid@gmail.com] 

Sent: Wednesday, August 05, 2015 11:34 AM 

To: Gingras, Jessica 

Subject: Re: additional meeting attendee 

 

 

Thanks...no more addees! I promise.  
 

On Wed, Aug 5, 2015 at 11:32 AM, Gingras, Jessica <Jessica.Gingras@vermont.gov> wrote: 

Hi Walter, 

  

I will add Mr. Londeree to the list of attendees.  

I do, however, caution you to add more people to the group (we don’t want it to be too big!) since we 
only have about an hour to meet.  

  

Talk soon, and see you next week! 

  

-jg 

  

Best, 

  

Jessica Gingras 

Director, Appointments to Boards and Commissions 

Governor’s Office 

  

The Pavilion – Fifth Floor 

109 State Street 

Montpelier, VT 05609-0101 

mailto:Jessica.Gingras@vermont.gov
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Office: (802) 828-3333  

Fax: (802) 828-3339 

jessica.gingras@vermont.gov  

  

From: Walter Medwid [mailto:wmedwid@gmail.com]  
Sent: Wednesday, August 05, 2015 11:27 AM 

To: Gingras, Jessica 
Subject: additional meeting attendee 

  

Hi Jessica....I'm hoping we can add Barry Londeree to the list of attendees to our 
meeting with Mr. Porter. Barry id the Vermont State Director for the Humane Society 
of the US. 

  

Walter 
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